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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF TOGO, 24th JANUARY 2022.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Togo to the Third UPR cycle and thanks them for the comprehensive national report and update.
We applaud the Government of Togo for being a party to the nine main United Nations instruments for the promotion of human rights. We also commend Togo for the efforts to implement the recommendations on the right to education, including by improving primary school enrolment.
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue, Zambia wishes to recommend to Togo the following:

1. Redouble efforts to prevent and combat violence against women.
2. Ensure the abolition of all forms of early and forced marriage, including by increasing the minimum age of marriage to 18 years for girls.
3. Introduce legislation that expressly and comprehensively prohibited all forms of violence against children in all settings.
We wish to conclude by wishing Togo a successful review.

I thank you, Mr. President.
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